MERTON COUNCIL ,
GRAND DRIVE, RAYNES PARK: CHURGH WALK TO MEADOWSWEET CLOSE (&

ROAD RESURFACING: TUESDAY 27™ UNTIL FRIDAY 30™ AUGUST 2024

Notice of Implementation Letter : Clir Stephen Alambritis MBE
August 2024 Cabinet Member for Transoort

Dear Resident,

Proposed Works

As part of the Council’'s Investment Programme to improve the condition of the highway
network it is proposed to renew the road surface in Grand Drive between its junctions with
Church Walk and Meadowsweet Close. R —

FM Conway Ltd will carry out the Works on behalf of the Council.

Date and Time of Works
The Works will start on Tuesday 27" August 2024 and be carried out over four consecutive
nights between the hours of 8pm and 5am each night, weather permitting.

Traffic Management and Access Arfangements
During the working hours the roads will be closed to traffic and vehicular access to properties
will be restricted at times.

Through traffic will be diverted along signed diversion routes.

Within the work zone, street parking will be suspended, and it should be noted that any parked
vehicles will be removed.

Notices will be displayed along the street in advance of the Works to indicate where parking is
suspended.

Contact Details for the Works and Further Information
These works will inevitably involve some disruption however we will endeavour to keep this to
a minimum.

The people looking after these works are:
Denis Buck Merton Council Engineer: 020 4605 4847
David Bailey FM Conway Ltd: 01732600888

FM Conway will erect information boards on site, and their staff will be able to update you on
the progress as the works proceed. Please do not hesitate to ask the staff on site should you
require any assistance.

Merton Council and F M Conway Ltd apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused.

Yours faithfully,
et

Gerry McLaughlin
Infrastructure Engineer
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